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ASEAN INTER-PARLIAMENTARY ASSEMBLY

33rd GENERAL ASSEMBLY
16 - 22 SEPTEMBER 2012, LOMBOK, INDONESIA
 

MESSAGE BY H.E. U THEIN SEIN
PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF THE UNION OF MYANMAR


Honorable President of the AIPA,
Distinguished Delegates,

	On behalf of the people of the Republic of the Union of  Myanmar and on my own, I would like to extend my warmest greetings and heartfelt .congratulations to Your Excellency Dr. Marzuki Alie, President of ASEAN Inter-Parliamentary Assembly (AIPA) and Speaker of the House of Representatives of the Republic of Indonesia and all distinguished delegates participating in the 33rd General Assembly of AIPA in Lombok.

	The AIPA is an important forum for the people of ASEAN 	and its coordination roles among ASEAN parliamentarians which support successful building of ASEAN Community are warmly welcomed. AIPA has developed common aspiration and further promoted understanding among its members and observers with mutual respect.

	For Myanmar, it is a great honour to be a full-fledged member of AIPA last year. Since then, Pyidaungsu Hluttaw of the Republic of the Union of Myanmar has been actively participating in all activities of the AIPA. We appreciate the visits of the President of AIPA and Speaker of the House of the Republic of Indonesia H.E. Mr. Marzuki Alie and the Secretary-General of AIPA Hon. Mr. Antonio V. Cuenco during this year. We are also encouraged by the goodwill and cooperation of the AIPA to Myanmar.

	I believe that the AIPA will effectively contribute for integration and community building of ASEAN through common legislative initiatives.

	Finally, I wish the 33rd General Assembly of AIPA all the success and fruitful outcomes.
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